
BARROW GURNEY PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the meeting 

of the Annual Village Green Committee of Barrow Gurney Parish Council  

held on Tuesday 23rd November 2021 at 7.30pm, on Zoom.
Present: Nick Tyrrell (Chairman), Rob McKenzie, James Durie, Nick Kerswell

In attendance: Clerk 
1.11.21 Apologies for absence

No Apologies received
2.11.21 Minutes of the previous meeting

Minutes of the previous meeting held on 23 November 2020 were approved as a 
true record and signed by the Chairman
3.11.21 Public questions

No members of public were present

4.11.21 Half yearly review of Committee expenditure

Members reviewed spend against Village Green Budget 2020- 2021. It was decided 
to seek 
at least one alternative grass cutting / maintenance quote for the next 
season. Also, the need 
to build up a contingency fund for future expensive re
pairs such as fence repairs and/or re
placements and play equipment renewal 
and ongoing repairs. 

The Clerk recommended to create a separate bank account for the Village Green 
ear
marked funds in order to clearly separate two budgets – the Village Green 
Budget 
and the 
Parish Council budget. The Parish Council Members will 
be consulted about it. 
5.11.21 Theft of Village Green Memorial picnic table:

a) Members agreed to purchase a replacement picnic table at a cost of circa £260, 
together with a replacement memorial plaque (circa £25). 

b) They also discussed the need to invest in new security solutions such as a pad
lock or combination lock for the gate, and a tethered chain (table to ground anchor) 
which should be 
installed to reduce the likelihood of another theft. This cost is 
included in the VG proposed 
budget 2022-23.
6.11.21 Playground Inspection

a) Members reviewed the latest playground inspection report and identified that 
there were 
an increasing number of “medium risk” items as the playground equip
ment (together with 
the surrounding fencing) is showing signs of age and deteriora
tion.


Arising from this, the need for contingency funding for future maintenance of play 
equip
ment was discussed. A proposed sum of £600 has been included in the Draft 
budget to put 
aside each year for ongoing maintenance. It was agreed that 
for some more major items (eg 
replacement of the most costly items or compre
hensive re-fencing of the perimeter), external 
grants should be sought from eg the 
Airport or Stancombe Quarry.


b) Weekly inspections are currently done by one Member of the Village green Com
mittee. It was decided that a monthly rota should be circulated for each Member to 
participate.  
7.11.21 Weed control 

a) Weed killing of the boules area and circular path was carried out twice last year. 
It was 
agreed that the frequency of weeding should be increased to four times next 
year. RM to car
ry out, NT to hold him to account. (The purchase of our own 
equipment means this can be 
carried out considerably more cheaply than in 
previous years)
8.11.21 Village Green maintenance schedule 2022/23

Members agreed the following maintenance schedule:

-    Grasscutting -14 times/year

· strimming – 4 times/year

· In addition it was agreed that the Committee would resume asking for a volunteer force to 
assemble on a couple of occasions next year (May and October) to assist with weeding the 
hedge, raking the wildflower area and any other essential tasks.
9.11.21 Additional maintenance work required

- A tree inspection is due this year at the cost of about £350.00 The last tree inspec
tion was 
done in December 2016. This amount is budgeted in the Draft Village 
Green Budget, which 
will be proposed for approval at the next Barrow Gurney 
PC meeting.  

- Apple trees require pruning. The members will undertake this task themselves in 
order to save some money.


- Rolling of grassed area –  Members will seek a volunteer. 
10.11.21 Future improvements and enhancements

It was agreed that the Committee would investigate the feasibility of re-constructing 
a small 
weir at the junction of the stream with the watercourse that flows in a 
culvert under Barrow 
Street in the vicinity of Springhead Farm, with a view to 
raising the water level of the stream 
and creating a more attractive water fea
ture adjacent to the lower path. We would need to es
tablish who owns the stream 
at this point and which bodies / authorities would need to be 
consulted. 
11.11.21 Village Green Committee proposed budget 2022/23

The Committee agreed that all the items included in the draft budget are deemed 
necessary 
to keep the Village Green and play area in good order. 
12.11.21 Date of next meeting:

23 November 2022

There was no further business to discuss, the Chairman closed the meeting at 20.45pm

